
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting 
 

The Regular Monthly Business Meeting was held at 6:30 p.m. Bro. Billy Compton served as 
moderator.  
 
The following minutes were recorded by the church clerk, Charlotte Benningfield: 
 
July 6, 2022 
Bro. Billy Compton called the meeting to order.  
 
The minutes stood approved as read. 
 
The Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented by Andrea Morrison.  
 
Committee/Department Reports 
 
Sunday School: Sam Graham reported 88 in attendance the last two Sundays. 
 
Music: Kathy Snow is making a list of potential choir members. They will start practicing 
soon on Sunday nights. 
 
Youth: Cameron Edwards has reserved 20 spots at Cedarmore Camp for next year. 
 
Trustees: Larry Bright says they have nothing to report. 
 
Deacons: Mark Carney reported seven deacons and the Pastor were present for their meeting. 
They will have two recommendations. 
 
Security: Sam Graham reported the team met May 26, with ten present. A big thanks to the 
team for providing security for VBS. Requested prayers for Burnam Lanham. July 28 will be 
their next meeting.  
 
Transportation: Sam Graham reported a bus problem with mice chewing 3 holes in the gas 
line. It is at the mechanic shop, and will still need to be inspected. 



 
W.M.U.: This group is still not meeting, but will be setting a State Missions Offering goal 
soon. 
 
Children’s Activities: Eight to eleven children are attending downstairs after upstairs 
Children’s Church. 
 
Personnel: Margaret Pyles reported they will have 2 recommendations in New Business. 
 
New Business:  
Mark Carney made a motion to accept Ashton Graham as a member by baptism. Second by 
Sam Graham. Motion carried. 
 
Sam Graham made a motion to accept Genell Newton by letter from Pittman Valley Baptist 
Church. Second by Mark Speer. Motion carried. 
 
Jim Sabo, Jr. made a motion we accept Danielle Sublett as a member by letter from Souls 
Chapel United Methodist Church. Second by Mark Carney. Motion carried.  
 
Mark Carney made a motion we accept Stephen Andrew “Drew” Benningfield as a member 
by baptism. Second by Sam Graham. Motion carried. His baptismal service will take place 
August 7th. 
 
Mark Carney, representing the Deacons made a motion the following serve on the 
Nominating Committee: 
Jean Hendricks   Linda Sabo 
Sherri Holtzclaw   Kellie Wise 
Trent Pyles, along with Josh Veatch, Mark Carney and Bro. Billy Compton 
Second by Sam Graham. Motion carried. 
 
Mark Carney, representing the Deacons, made a motion to allow Kathy Snow to use our 
facility to administer music lessons. Second by Tiffany Underwood. Motion carried. 
 
An August 7th Baptismal Service with a fellowship meal afterward is being planned. It has 
been ten years since Bro. Vic Stansbury’s death. Joan and Vicki plan to attend. 
 
Margaret Pyles, representing the Personnel Committee, recommend Kaylene Poff be 
appointed Interim Clerical Secretary. Motion carried. 
 
Margaret Pyles, representing the Personnel Committee, recommends for the Director of 
Children’s Ministry, the following two names for a Co-Director position, Tiffany 



Underwood and Josh Veatch at a salary of $6,000 each. This motion has now been tabled 
until July 24th, at which time the vote will be taken by paper ballot in a Special Call Business 
Meeting during the Morning Worship Service.  
 
Sam Graham made a motion to adjourn. Second by Jim Sabo, Jr. Motion carried.  


